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July 9, 2020 

 

NOTICE OF VIRTUAL PUBLIC COMMENT HEARING 

(Set for August 5, 2020, at 6 p.m.) 

 

Phone: (360) 407-3810 •Conference ID: 2189684 

Skype for Business: https://lync.wa.gov/utc.wa.gov/meet/aldcalendar/FJVHDFZW  

 

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. PacifiCorp, d/b/a Pacific 

Power & Light Co., 

Dockets UE-191024 et. al. 

 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS AND PARTIES: 

 

On December 13, 2019, PacifiCorp, d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp or 

Company), filed with the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) revisions to its currently effective tariff, WN U-75 for Electric Service, 

designed to effect an increase in revenues of $3.1 million from its Washington operations, 

offset by amortization of remaining deferred tax benefits associated with the Tax Cuts and 

Jobs Act of approximately $7.1 million, resulting in an overall rate reduction of $4 million, 

or approximately 1.1 percent. On January 9, 2020, the Commission suspended operation of 

the tariff revisions by issuing Order 01, Complaint and Order Suspending Tariff Revisions. 

 

On February 3, 2020, the Commission issued Order 03/01/06 consolidating Dockets 

UE-191024, UE-190750, UE-190929, UE-190981, and UE-180778 and, among other things, 

established a procedural schedule that allowed for a public comment hearing to be scheduled 

at a later date. 

 

The Commission now establishes the time and place for a virtual public comment hearing to 

provide members of the public with an opportunity to present oral comments to the 

Commission. To participate by phone, please call (360) 407-3810 and enter Conference 

ID 2189684. To participate via the Skype for Business application, please use the following 

link: https://lync.wa.gov/utc.wa.gov/meet/aldcalendar/FJVHDFZW. Commission 
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UE-190981, and UE-180778 (Consolidated) 

 

headquarters will not be open to the public during the hearing due to the ongoing COVID-19 

public health crisis. The Commission will accept written comments until the record in this 

proceeding is closed. 

 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the Commission will hold a virtual public 

hearing in this matter at 6 p.m. on Wednesday, August 5, 2020. 

 

 

/s/  

ANDREW J. O’CONNELL 

Administrative Law Judge 


